
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES  June 10, 2024                  6:00PM  

  

The June meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The May 13, 2024 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion from Petska 

and seconded by Chase, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input: 

Resident inquired with regard to a handmade memorial sign on Woodland Drive.  This sign is on private 

property and not in the town right of way or roadway, so it is not a town issue at this time.  

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion carried. 

 

After discussion, a motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve the holding tank 

application for Anthony Elfering 3131 County Road O, motion carried. 

 

After reviewing application and discussion a motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to approve 

a request from Eric and Erica Berg for a conditional use permit to operate a vacation rental at 3068 Cottage 

Lane, motion carried. 

 

Bid opening for various roadwork in the Town of Two Rivers.   2 bids were submitted: 

Fahrner total cost of $118,503 

Scott Construction total cost of $85,765 

Bids were compared and a motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to accept the low bid from 

Scott Construction for the detailed roadwork on bid.   Motion carried. 

 

The board was presented a list for Retail Beverage Licenses and Operators licenses along with all 

documentation that was submitted.  A motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to approve the 

Retail licenses and the operators’ licenses with noted operators licenses to be granted and mailed after the 

completion of the Responsible Servers Class or current operators license in Manitowoc County being 

submitted.  Motion carried and clerk will issue those that are complete at this time. 

 

Placement of a diesel tank at the Town Hall/Fire Dept. will be added to the July agenda with all costs 

associated with it to be presented at that meeting. 

 

Reports from Highway Supervisor Kobes, ambulance board member Kobes, Constable Liermann, recycling 

manager Deb Wachholz and Assistant Fire Chief Karbowski. 

 

 

 



 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Petska seconded by Chase, motion carried, and meeting was 

adjourned at 7:05pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


